Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, April 11, 1994

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis, and Betty Shaw, secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00.

Brian Brown, Police Chief, discussed S&W employees cost of living being effective January 1 while all other employees cola was effective April 1. Selectmen explained the BOS has no authority over the S&W and their funds come from S&W rates and not the town budget. A letter will be sent to the Commissioners and copy to all town employees, stating it is not in the best interest of all town employees when their department is treated differently from the other town employees.

Tom will meet with Brian at 11 o'clock Friday to attend a meeting at the shelter.

Brian Burford attended the meeting with five scouts to show how the town functions through the selectmen.

Dave moved to accept the minutes of March 28th. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen signed the warrant for the DRA, insurance notice, warrant in lieu of taxes for Steel Pond Hydro, yield tax and intent to cut on the DePorter/Batchelor property.

Tom moved to have the speedy hearing on the Taylor property with tax and land appeals board. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Tom moved to reinstate the same lifeguards who worked last year. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Dave moved to appoint Richard Palmer as a fireman subject to his physical. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved.

Dave will attend the Antrim Grange meeting on April 27th.

Frederick W. Swan, 588-8000, was interviewed as a candidate for the ZBA. Tom moved to appoint Fred for a three year term. Dave second. All in favor. So moved. Fred was sworn in by Phil.

David H. Rust, 588-3054, was also interviewed as a candidate for the ZBA. Tom moved to appoint Dave for a three year term. Second Dave. All in favor. So moved. David was sworn in by Phil.

The old ambulance will be put out to bid. All bids will be due in by May 15th.

Selectmen discussed storage of snow as there were some problems this year. They will discuss this with the road agent and come to an agreement where snow can be moved during the next winter, (as all hope we have seen the end of it this season).

A complaint has been received about the storage of junk on property in town. Dave and Phil agreed to meet and view the property.

Selectmen will draft a notice to all carpenters in town notifying them of their responsibility to see property owners have the proper permits before they begin work.

The BOS will rehire Peter Lamb to continue doing the cemeteries in town.

Selectmen agreed to increase the cost of copies of assessment cards, two sides, to \$1.00 and copy of portions of town map \$1.00.

Selectmen discussed crushing gravel. Phil will set up a time for a meeting to agree to town's share.

Selectmen will be sending notes to Brian Brown and Mark Cavic for cleaning the sidewalk in front of the Town Hall.

Meeting adjourned 8:50

ems